Hunters Hill Bridge Club Committee

April 2021 – General Meeting
	Meeting
	Date:  14th April 2021     Time: 10.30am             Location: Henley Community Centre/Zoom

	Chairperson
	Carol Sheldrake

	Present
	Carol Sheldrake (CS) President/Tournament Secretary, Ross Templeton (RT) Vice President/Master-point Secretary/IT, Fiona Templeton (FT) Secretary, Helen Hobbs (HH) Dealer, Ahmad Geybi (AH) Purchasing Officer, Tricia Carton (TC) Social Secretary, Geoff Lawson (GL) Congress  Convener

	Apologies
	  Bob Allen (BA) Treasurer,  Linda Allen (LA) Membership Secretary/Assistant Treasurer,

	Minute taker
	Fiona Templeton (FT)

	Minutes of previous Meeting Acceptance
	Minutes accepted 



	Matters Arising from last Minutes Meeting
	1. FT- to update the By- laws (done now up on the website), check on the missed AGM 2020  for March( done-no AGM needed to be had for 2020 only need to present a Financial report for 2020 at the 2021 AGM) and send the Committee the Code of Conduct (done)

2. GL- to organise Congress (see Congress Report) and glad wrap for bridgemates (not successful will not be doing in the future )

3. TC- to look for catering for Xmas party ( in progress- Xmas Parties will be organised for each bridge session- discuss further in August nearer to date ) 


	Correspondence In
	1. Small Grants for volunteer organisations from Trent Zimmerman – suggested applying for more side tables

2. Lease from Council- should go up on the Council Website on Friday- it is unlikely that a legal lease document will be drawn up by next Monday, not likely to have a contract until May. To be noted that HHBC has repeatedly asked for sole occupancy from Monday to Friday each week and have been flatly refused. Main problem with not having sole occupancy is the packing away. The swipes should work at night if dealing or master points need to be done. Alcove allocation seems to have been sorted



	Correspondence Out
	Small Communities Grant application to Trent Zimmerman for 3 Heavy Duty Trolleys

	General Business
	1. Beginner Lessons- CS to contact Joan Butts to see if she can take the beginner lessons , Joan charges $300/Lesson. It was agreed that Tuesday morning would be the best time to have the lessons, a 2 hour session starting in June for 6 weeks ( Gl to contact alternative Bridge teacher)
2. Club Lessons- It was agreed to have on Monday afternoon 2-4pm CS to contact Joan Butts or Nigel Rosendorff to see if they can take those lessons, to start June.
3. Council- CS has sent the HHBC Committee the submission that will go to Council for our Lease agreement. We may need to speak at the Council meeting on Monday night 19th April on behalf of our club. GL to organise his son the scrutinise the Contract, we have stipulated a 3 month notice to terminate the Contract.
4. Disable Access- CS has suggested that the bollard that Council has erected at the top of the driveway to the club may be illegal, it is very inconvenient for our disabled members to lower/take out the bollard. Suggestion to take out Monday and then replace Friday. We should monitor the difficulty of our members accessing the club.
5. Membership- we have lost 40 members but gained 20 new members. CS & LA have handed out brochures at shopping centres and put up on the website information about HHBC, hoping to attract new members.
6. Grants- CS will apply to the Small Volunteers Grant and will  look at Ikea etc for new side tables
7. Etiquette Table Numbers- AG has emailed a picture to the Committee re: table numbers used at Pennant Hills Bridge club. It was decide that we could use these at our club. AG to liaise with PHBC to see if we can use their table numbers at HHBC
8. Lighting at HCC- GL stated that he has asked council to look into the fluorescent lights in the hall at Henley CC and the hot water for tea/coffee
9. Covid Plan- GL has redone the Covid Plan emailed to the Committee and will post up on the notice board at the club

	Membership Secretary's Report
	See General Business


	Treasurer's

Report
	BA presented his report via email– accepted

	Tournament

Secretary's

Report
	CS stated that the State pairs for Tuesday nights has been canceled due to low numbers

	Master-point

Secretary's

Report
	RT stated that the Master points have been done for March and the Red points have been done as well and posted off.

ABF has been doing the Master points for BBO  

	Congress Report
	GL stated that we would need to set up on Saturday night before the Congress in September , he inquired with Council and they want to charge $1048 for us to rent the venue out , GL feels this is exorbitant as we do not make that much money from the tournament. CS suggested we ask Council to waver the cost as we are part of the community . GL suggested we hold off until the lease agreement has been settled – to be discussed at next meeting

	Dealer's

Report
	HH had nothing to report

	Equipment/Caterer's/Supply 

Report
	RT asked to order more toners

FT asked if we will now start supplying biscuits with the morning tea and coffee

CS to order from Officeworks tea/ coffee/ wrapped biscuits/Long Life Milk and will try and source  decaf coffee 

	Action Items/Who responsible
	1. CS to follow up on lease agreement

2. AG to follow up on etiquette table numbers with PHBC

3. RT to buy toners

4. CS to order morning tea supplies from Officeworks

5. CS to buy Long life milk

	Meeting Closed
	11.42

	Next Meeting
	TBA


